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GOVERNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES
220 SYCAMORE STREET, SUITE 200
RED BLUFF, CA  96080
October 25, 2017

12:15 p.m. – 1:45 p.m.
Chairperson, Linda J. Lucas, called the October 25th, 2017 Governing Board meeting to order at 
12:16 p.m.  Linda welcomed everyone, introductions were made, and roll was taken.
1. ATTENDANCE

Members in attendance: Linda J. Lucas, Alejandra Beltran, Tara Loucks-Shepherd, Phyllis Avilla, Natalie Beeman, Drew Chevere
Members that were missed: Adam Wohletz, and Shanon Cook           
Guests: None
A quorum was met.  
Staff in attendance: Ashley Williams, Beth Janes, Jennifer Torres, Kelly May, Rosie Flores Wilfong, Tina Robertson, Tori Prest, Brian Heese, Mike Lindsey 

2. NCCDI MISSION MOMENT

Brian announced that Irene DelaO would be taking a job with the Tehama County Sherrif’s Department and that she will be gravely missed as our Bilingual Receptionist/Office Assistant.  Irene shared how much she will miss everyone at NCCDI and that she is thankful for everything she has learned in the last fifteen years she has worked here.  She is excited for the opportunity to learn something new and different.  
3. ADDITIONS TO AGENDA
Approval of the Policy Council Representatives to the Governing Board
4. PROGRAM GOVERNANCE REPORT SCHEDULE

The regular monthly Consent Agenda items are included this month.

5. ACTION ITEMS

*Approval of the Policy Council Representatives to the Governing Board   Drew Chevere, Adam Wohletz, and Shanon Cook, were elected by the 2017-2018 Policy Council.  They were approved by the Policy Council Representatives to the Governing Board for the 2017-2018 school year.  Phyllis Avilla made the motion to approve Drew, Adam, and Shanon as the Policy Council Representatives to the Governing Board, Natalie Beeman seconded; motion carried. 
*Approval of Minutes 
Linda J. Lucas requested a motion to approve the September 2017 Governing Board Minutes as amended. Tara Loucks-Shepherd’s last name was misspelled.  Phyllis Avilla made a motion to approve the September 2017 meeting minutes as amended; Tara Loucks-Shepherd seconded; motion carried.    
*Consent Agenda
*Eligibility Recruitment, Selection Enrollment, Attendance Report-Jennifer Torres 
*File Monitoring Report -No report for September  
    *CACFP Meal Counts Report –No report for September
    *Chief Fiscal Officer Report – Kelly May
 Phyllis Avilla made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented; Tara Loucks   

 Shepherd seconded; motion carried.

Note: The September 2017 Minutes and the Consent agenda were approved all at once by the same board members.  
6. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Brian noted that the Retirement Plan Committee held its annual meeting on September 26th, 2017.  Matt Etzler, of Etzler Financial Service, is NCCDI’s Retirement Fiduciary Consultant.  He met with the committee.  They reviewed the Investment Policy Statement, the Plan Investments, Plan Design and Administration, and Participant Communication and Education.  More Retirement Plan Committee meetings will be held along with meetings with staff regarding personal financial issues.
The directors had a conference call with the new Program Specialist, Robyn Lee on October 11th, 2017.  We inquired about the status of our requests for class size waivers and the Change of Scope application.  She will be following up on these items.
Brian noted that next year would be the start of our 5-year renewal for our Head Start/Early Head Start programs grant.  He would like Policy Council and Governing Board to begin considering their participation in this planning process beginning in mid-November or early December.  Meetings can be once or twice a month as an attachment to the board meetings or at a separate time.  It is up to the board members.  
7. SERVICE AREA REPORTS
· Enrollment & Recruitment Report – Jennifer shared that Spooktacular plans are going smoothly.  The response to the Community Assessment Surveys is not as good as in years past.  It was sent out via Survey Monkey.  Alejandra stated that parents are more likely to respond to printed surveys rather than texts or online surveys.  The Parents Choice Conference workshops are set, and the keynote speaker has been chosen.  
 
· Head Start/State Preschool Director Report – Rosie noted that Trisha Williams, Tehama Center Teacher Director and Rachel Gallagher, West Street Center Teacher Director, attended the DRDP Training the Trainers training at WestEd.  QRIS paid for the training.  Trisha and Rachel will be training our staff along with staff from other agencies.
Rosie shared that one of the Stepping Stones Family Service Center Clients expressed gratitude for the positive changes NCCDI has made to the program. 
· Early Head Start Director Report –Tori reported the number of current IFSPs, the number of health requirements that need to be completed, and the number of counseling referrals that were made. 
· Nutrition Manager Report – Tina’s written report is included for your review. 
Tina thanked all the Food Service workers for the wonderful tasty and healthy foods that were prepared for the Parent’s Choice Conference.  She also noted that the North State Food Bank that was located in Oroville closed.  Solano County is now the administrator of the food program.  Due logistics issues it may not be feasible for NCCDI to continue using the food bank.  
  

· Parent and Father Engagement Coordinator Report – Mike’s written report is included for your review. Mike shared that there were forty parents at the Corning area parent meeting and dinner was served.  The complete meal was purchased for a mere $28.00.  Using the North State Food Bank has made a substantial dent in the parent meeting food budget.  

Parents Choice Conference went off without a hitch.  Mike gave Jennifer and Drew kudos for all the work and planning they put into the conference.  Phyllis and Linda commented on the great class choices that were available to the attendees in Spanish and English.  Mike noted that Policy Council elections took place at the October meeting.  Drew Chevere was elected Chairperson, Ricky Sedilla was elected Vice Chair, Adam Wohletz was elected Treasurer, Peggy Guice was elected Secretary, and Patricia Becerra was elected Health and Safety Office. 
· Human Resources Manager Report – Ashley’s written report is included in your packet.  Recruitment and hiring are ongoing.
0. CORRESPONDENCE 
Letter from the Regional Office of Head Start approving our request for a class size waiver is included in the packet for your review.  
0. POLICY COUNCIL REPORT
Drew Chevere, Policy Council Chairperson, gave the Policy Council Report.  He is delighted to see more fathers taking part in the Policy Council this year.  His goal is to make communication the best it can be whether it be staff to parents, or parents to parents.  He would also like to see many more parents participate in the monthly parent meetings and events.    
0. COMMUNITY AWARENESS ISSUES
*Latino Outreach has been recruiting for new members.  Jennifer Torres, the ERSEA Manager, was elected as a board member and is the chairperson of the Cinco de Mayo celebration. 

*The Multi-Cultural Health Fair will be held January 13th, 2018 at the Corning Veterans Hall on Solano Street in Corning.   
*November is the designated month for “No Butts Left Behind” diaper drive. NCCDI is a designated drop off place.  Diapers or monetary donation are greatly appreciated.  
*The Expect More Tehama meeting will be held Wednesday, November 8th, 2017, from 8:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. at the Rolling Hills Casino Conference Center.  There is no charge to attend, but you must make a reservation.  Reservations can be made at expectmoretehama.com.   
0. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
There was no Unfinished Business this month.
0. NEW BUSINESS
There was no New Business this month.
1. CLOSED SESSION

A Closed Session was held this month.

2. ADJOURNMENT

Linda J. Lucas, the Chairperson, adjourned the meeting at 1:48 p.m.

Submitted by,
Beth Janes
Administrative Assistant









Governing Board meetings are usually held on the 4th Wednesday of each month.  
THE NEXT MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR Wednesday, November 14th, 2017.
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